
 

8 August 2018 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 

As I sat pondering the picture that we as a school are sending out to our community, I realised that the character of a school can 

be considered the accumulated picture that is drawn, over time and pixel by pixel, by the unique presence of every student who 

has passed through this place. With that comes an awesome responsibility, since the masterpiece that is that picture can be 

ruined by the one out-of-place event or interaction.  

This is why the way in which the current generation of Reddam House students conduct and project themselves is so important. 

For there can be a no more powerful measure of a school than the manners and appearance of its students. Ridiculously 

superficial at one level, but deeply revealing at another - for a school that values good manners and appearance is a school that 

recognises in others their unique worth. Far from being old-fashioned, good manners are the ultimate expression of 

contemporary “Ubuntu”.  

I have received compliments about the manners of our students - in particular when they are out in the broader community 

representing us in, for example, a sports meeting and our Matric Dance, but it is when the negative ones arrive (as one did this 

week, as I was basking in my pride) that I am most affected. It highlights for me the power of the exception: of how the one 

faulty pixel turns the masterpiece into a cheap motel TV in the perception of those there, at that instant.  

A commitment to excellence requires of us an attention to detail that is beyond the ordinary. Of all the Reddam House student 

characteristics that we could debate, the notion of good manners has value way beyond mere tradition. Good manners are a 

reflection of our commitment to recognising the worth of others, and are a necessary foundation of a community. Further, and 

co-incidentally, they serve a basic instrumental purpose. Clarence Thomas realised as far back as 1948 that “Good manners will 

open doors that the best education cannot”.  Similarly, our manners and the appearance of our students can be used to create a 

very real sense of attention to detail and institutional pride.  An atmosphere of good manners is a very fragile thing, and, 

because it contradicts natural tendencies toward chaos, requires continual re-enforcement across the entire school.  It is for that 

reason that our expectation is of excellent manners from our students, always, as a central aspect of what it means to be a 

student at Reddam House Atlantic Seaboard.  I would like to appeal to our parents to support us in these endeavours. 

Let us all join together this Women’s Day to celebrate the special women in our community - grandmothers, mothers, daughters, 
sisters and wives and may we take time out on Thursday to show our gratitude for all that they do and mean for us. I wish all the 
women in our community a wonderful Woman’s Day on Thursday and know that you will all be spoilt by your loved ones 

“If you strike a woman, you strike a rock.” 

Wishing you all a happy and warm long weekend with your family.  

Kind regards 

Liséttè 
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From the Headm istress  

Liséttè Noonan 
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Focus on / OPEN  EVENING  

 



 
 

 
 

                  
 
Study habits and examination techniques 

Two of the most important skills for any student are those of developing sound study habits and of learning to pace 

correctly in examinations. It is important to develop these skills as early as possible on the academic ladder to Matric 

as these are habits that need to be repeated and honed in order to be time-efficient and confident by the time Grade 

12 is reached. The volume of knowledge and the analytic requirements for Grade 12 work are considerable, in all 

subjects, and students have to be able to ‘work smart’ by the time they are in this Grade. 

If time-management in examinations seems to be a problem or if the student needs to devise better and more 

personally appropriate study methods, Ms Gill Molteno, our school psychologist, is available to assist. I encourage 

students to take advantage of Ms Molteno’s expertise in these areas.   

The Elevate Ed workshops we have done, the handouts and the Elevate Ed website have a wealth of ideas and 

techniques which should be explored.  

Matric Matters 

We encourage our Matrics to make full use of the extra holiday on Friday which the Dept. of Education has given to 

all schools. This weekend can be used to complete any practical or long tasks still outstanding. 

²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ 5ŀȅ  

This day commemorates 09 August 1956 when women participating in a national 
march petitioned against pass laws that proposed even further restrictions on the 
movements of women.  

There is also an International Women’s Day every year on 08 March. On this day in 
2018 Cyril Ramaphosa said “We have a responsibility to the memory of Ma Sisulu 
and to the many women who walked alongside her to intensify the struggle for 
gender equality in all areas of life. [......] The renewal of our country must entail a renewal of societal values that will 

position women and men alongside one another in a nation of equals.” ï African News Agency (ANA)  

I add here some quotes from women about women and education. 

The education and empowerment of women throughout the world cannot fail to result in a more caring, 
tolerant, just and peaceful life for all.     ï Aung San Suu Kyi 
 
The highest result of education is tolerance.     ï Helen Keller 
 
When girls are educated, their countries become stronger and more prosperous.       ï Michelle Obama 

 
The content of a book holds the power of education and it is with this power that we can shape our future 
and change lives.   ï Malala Yousafzai 
 

 
 

 
 

 

  Hilary Kreyenbroek 
Academic Head 

  

Focus on / ACADEMICS  

 

ACADEMIC NOTE  



 
 

ART EISTEDDFOD 2018 
 

We are extremely proud of our students. This year we have again been awarded the trophy, the R200 
Nine Club Award, for the most Diplomas in the Primary School Art Section! That makes five years in a row!!! 

Wow!!! Congratulations! 
  
Besides the achievers mentioned in our recent newsletter, we are also proud of the certificates awarded to these artists. 
 

An individual cash award was presented to Mila Kikillus in Gr 7 – 3
rd

 prize in the sculptural section. 
 

DIPLOMAS (90%+) were awarded to the following students: 
Grade 7: Ray Olmesdahl (x2), Mila Kikillus, CJ Sibanda 

  
HIGH HONOURS certificates (85%+) were awarded to the following students: 

Grade 7: Ray Olmesdahl (x2), Weronika Kosela, Mia Keren  
Grade 8: Mila Za, Li Duangpom 
  

HONOURS certificates (75%+) were awarded to the following students: 
Grade 7:  Ray Olmesdahl, Sheena Borzsony, Melissa Gough (x3), Weronika Kosela, Mia Keren,  Layla Douglas-Hamilton, 
Grade 8: Jordan Lloyd-Sim, Erin Velcich,  

 
HIGH MERIT certificates (70%+) were awarded to the following students: 

Grade 7:  Angi Difford (x3),  Imogen Roberts (x2) 
Grade 8:  Jaden Akal 
Grade 8 Group 'Multiple Masks' project:  Joshua Taylor, Erin Velcich, Amaan Tesfaye, Katlego Mathale, Li Duangprom, Jaden Akal, Jadon 
                                                                           Cooper, Sebastian Hamsher, Cameron Breen, Paris Human 

 
MERIT certificates (60%+) were awarded to  the following students: 

Grade 7:  Layla Douglas-Hamilton,  Daniella de Freitas, Simran Adriaanse (x2) 
Grade 8:  Jordan Lloyd-Sim, Jaden Akal 

 
We are indeed very proud of each and every entry we submitted and we congratulate every student. 

 

 
 

 

DANCE DEPARTMENT 

 
We are in our final stages of preparing for the Dance Showcase. Please remember to purchase your tickets at the 

college reception. Tickets are selling fast and we don't want anyone to be disappointed. We look forward to seeing you 
all there! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Donna Baird 

Dance Department 

 

 

 

THE ARTS  

Candice du Toit  & 

 Marja de Witte  
Art Departm ents  



DRAMA DEPARTMENT 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

    

                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

ȰWe shall give backȱ 
 

 
 

ATLANTIC SEABOARD  

Grade 8  ̧Market Day, 27 july 2018  

 

                        ²in support of the CAPE TOWN TYGERBERG FA      
               7/-%.3ȭ MONTH INITIATIVE 

Focus on / GRADE 8 MARKET DAY  

Our Grade 8's decided to use part of their profits from the Grade 8 Market 
day held on Friday, 27 July in support of the Cape Town Tygerberg FA 
WOMENS' MONTH initiative 

DRAMA SHOWCASE 2018 

Come and watch the best Drama 

from Grade 8 to 12 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TUESDAY 21st AUGUST  

in the Graham Keats Hall at 7PM  

Tickets are R20 (from Mrs Dowds or at the door) 

Refreshments will be on sale 

 
 



 

 

 
 

Grade 12 Urban Geography Fieldtrip: 
Warming up with coffee in St George's Mall in the CBD 

 

 

 
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Focus on / KAUAI  & 2
nd

 HAND UNIFORM SHOP  

Focus on / GEOGRAPHY DEPARTMENT  



 
College Sports Fixtures Next Week: 

 
Sport Fixtures for next week: 13 - 18 August 2018 

Please note é not all matches have been confirmed by opposition 

 

Day Sport Venue Time of Bus Confirmed 
Monday 
13 August 
 

Boys Soccer  Practice  
 

Green Point Fields 
 

14:30-16:30 Yes 

 Hockey Practice Green Point Fields 14:30-17:00 Yes 

 First Team Golf Match vs 
SAGDB 

Metropolitan Golf 
Club 

14:30-18:30 Yes 

     

Tuesday 
14 August 
 

Girls U19 Soccer  Match 
vs TBC (Playoffs) 

St Cyprians 14:30-17:00 TBC 

 Boys U14 Soccer  Match 
vs TBC 

African Brothers 
Academy 

14:30-18:00 TBC 

 Netball Practice Three Anchor Bay 
Courts 

14:30-16:00 Yes 

     

Wednesday  
15 August 

Boys Soccer  Practice Green Point Fields 
 

14:30-16:30 Yes 

 Boys U19 Soccer  Match 
vs TBC (Playoffs) 

African Brothers 
Academy 

14:30-17:00 TBC 

 Yoga Hall 14:30-16:00 Yes 
     

Thursday   
16 August 

Girls U19  Soccer 
Practice 

Green Point Fields 14:30-16:30 Yes 

 Netball   Practice/Match 
TBC 

Three Anchor Bay 
Courts 

14:30-17:00 TBC 

 Squash Practice Camps Bay Squash 
Club 

14:30-16:30 Yes 

 Boys U16 Soccer Match 
vs TBC 

African Brothers 
Academy 

14:30-17:30 TBC 

     

Friday 
17 August 

Golf Practice Riverclub 13:30-15:00 Yes 

 Hockey Match vs CBC 
Parklands College 

Astro 13:30-15:30 Yes 

     

Saturday 
18th August 

PARKLANDS DERBY 
DAY 

PARKLANDS 
COLLEGE 

7:30-16:00 YES 

 

GRADE 7 SPORTS FIXTURES 

 Sport Opposition Venue Busses leave  Back  

Mon 13 August U13 Netball  

U 13 Rugby  

Practice  GPCC 

GPCC 

14:30 

 14:30 

16:00 

16:30 

Tues 14 August U13 Soccer 
Girls Soccer 

Practice GPCC 
GPCC 

14:30 
14:30 

16:30 
16:30 

Wed 15 August SP Hockey Timour Hall Away 14:30 16:30 

 Rugby 
Chess 

Practice 
Practice 

GPCC 
Mrs Heunis’ Classroom 

14:30 
14:30 

16:30 
15:30 

Thurs 16 August U13A Soccer 
U13B Soccer 

DSK 
Weizmann 

Away 
GPCC 

14:30 
14:30 

16:30 
16:30 

 Hockey Boys & Girls Practice GPCC 14:30 16:30 

Fri 17 August SP Girls Soccer Kronendal GPCC 13:30 15:30 

 SP Chess Camps Bay Away 13:30 15:30 

 SP Cross Country Normal Practice  13:45 15:15 

SPORT  



THURS DAY,  

16 AUGUST  

 

 

 

 

 

 

CYCLE TESTS  

TUESDAY,  

14 AUGUST  

Grade 8: Art & Technology;   
Grade 9:  EMS;   
Grade 10: English;   
Grade 11: English;   
Grade 12: Afrikaans 

DATES TO DIARISE  

Dance Showcase rehearsals (12:00 - 20:00) 

 
14 AUGUST  

15  AUGUST  Dance Showcase Production (18:30) 

CORNER OF EXCELLENCE  

16  AUGUST  SAIIA Inter-Schools Annual Quiz @ Bishops School (18:00) 

13 AUGUST  

Dance Showcase Production (18:30) 

Grade 8: French / Music / Xhosa;   
Grade 9:  Drama;   
Grade 10: Afrikaans;   
Grade 11: Geography / French / Music / Design / Dramatic Arts;   
Grade 12: IT / CAT / Accounting / Design 

FRI DAY,  

17 AUGUST  

Grade 7: Option Subjects 
 

PLEASE NOTE:   CYCLE TESTS MOVED TO FRIDAY THIS WEEK, DUE TO DANCE SHOWCASE 

17  AUGUST  InterAct One-on-One day with Christine Revel Home 

18  AUGUST  Parklands Derby Day (See College Sports Schedule for more details) 

Please see write-up with photo of our ex-Senior Executive Committee member (2016) Saskia van Rensburg which 
appeared in the Cape Times of 2 August 2018. 


